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Dear Parents and Carers  

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to all our P&C members, office 

bearers, executive committee, volunteers, our local sponsors and the always kind 

support of the Madeley Primary School Teaching Staff and both Principal and Vice 

Principal , all involved have given time and effort to support our Madeley P&C over 

this year.  

It has been a very successful year for our P&C, our events have been widely 

enjoyed and allowed to financially assist with some of this year’s school 

submissions, Year 6 Camp Contributions, Nature Play material upgrades, Sports 

Carnival, Collaborative Tables for our years 1-2, School Incursions and Books just to 

name a few.  

Sadly this year, we will be saying goodbye to some parents from our P&C who were 

office bearers, volunteers, executive members and even an employee, all of which 

these people were incredible advocates and key contributors to seeing the best for 

all students of Madeley Primary and it was an absolute pleasure having them be part 

of the P&C this year and years past, you will all be very much missed.  

This does mean that in 2020 we will be very excited to add some new faces to our 

P&C Office Bearer roles. These roles can be found in the newsletter and we 

encourage anyone that may be interested in hearing more about the roles and how 

to become a member of the P&C to enquire.  

I would also like to wish everyone a Happy and Safe Holiday period with your family 

and I hope that the New Year brings you all good health and happiness in 2020.  

 

Kind regards 

Peter Withnell 
P & C President 
Madeley Primary School 


